Dillingham Sportsman's Club c/o PO Box 1490 Dillingham Alaska 99576 February 20, 2025

Dear Mayor Alice Ruby, Members of City Council, City Manager Dan Decker, and Director of Public Works Phil Baumgardner,

The members of the Dillingham Sportsman's Club want to thank you for moving the Landfill Gates and providing better access to the Joe Scandura rifle and pistol range. Moving the gates has provided much easier access and greater opportunity to use the range with less burden on the City and the Club members. It is our observation that more people are using this safe place to shoot on days it was formerly closed. With lengthening hours of daylight a few shooters are able to access the range for a few hours after work. From all appearances, the shooters are respecting the opportunities as well as keeping debris to a moderate level. Club members will be keeping an eye on the area to maintain order.

We are continuing efforts to improve both the shotgun and rifle ranges. We hope to eventually get some of the rifle range firing points covered, possibly gravel more of the range floor and other improvements. We would like to have been shotgun station floors and improved target launching house, as well as make repairs to the club house there.

We will coordinate with the City as repair and improvement projects develop.

On behalf of the members of the Dillingham Sportsman's Club, I thank you again for your support of the shooting community and for providing a safe place to enjoy the shooting sports.

Rob Scott

President